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Kalori 
The Bulletin of the Rotary Club of 

Berowra Inc. 

Kalori means the message stick used by the              
Aboriginal Tribes which lived in the sandstone ranges 

surrounding the Hawkesbury River.  Berowra is      
situated above a major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s well known beauty 
spots—is depicted on our Club Banner. 
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Vol 40 No 09 — May 2017 
Celebrating 40 Years of Rotary in Berowra  

Wednesday 10 May — Dinner Meeting and Board Meeting 
 

Wednesday 24 May — Dinner Meeting 
 

Saturday 27 May — 40th Anniversary Dinner 

Rotary Grace:  
For food, friendship                        

and the opportunity to 
serve through Rotary,  

we give thanks. 
 

 

 
Mothers Day 

Plant Sale 
Saturday 13 
May 2017 

Hunt Reserve 
Mount Colah 

 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary


PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2016—2017 

May 2017  

1 May—31 May  Continuation of the 2017 BowelCare 
Program 

Wed 10 Dinner Meeting  
Board Meeting included 

Sat 13  Mothers Day Plant Sale 

Wed 24 Dinner Meeting  

Sat 27 40th Anniversary Dinner 

June 2017  

Wed 14 Dinner Meeting — President’s Report 

Wed 28 Changeover Dinner 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second and  
fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at Club Berowra 
(RSL Club) at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, unless otherwise  
indicated. Visitors, both men and women, are very  
welcome at the Meetings of the Rotary Club of Berowra.              
 
Details of the meetings and guest speakers are listed. 
Please call one of the members of the Rotary Club listed 
below, or just turn up. 
 

The next Bulletin will be published for June  
2017.  Please submit your contributions to the 
Editor, Peggy Sanders, by Friday 26 May 2017 @ 
5pm  
psanders@ozemail.com.au 

President: Tom Borg 0407 274 757 
Club Administration: Allan Smith 0412 619 773 

Projects Director: Jan Childs 9456 1482 
Public Relations: Peggy Sanders 0413 481 854  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invitation  

to  

40
th

Anniversary  

Celebration 

 

Celebrating 40 Years of  

Rotary in Berowra 

A wonderful opportunity  

to renew friendships, share 

our achievements and  

reflect on our memories 

 

Saturday 27
th

 May, 2017 

5.30 pm  for 7pm 

Club Berowra (RSL)  

Pacific Hwy, BEROWRA 

 

You are welcome to bring any personal 

photos or memorabilia along and if you 

have a special or funny story to tell please 

notify Tom or Jan 

 
Cost : $38 PP (Includes canapes, meal & 

cake) 
            RSVP by 9 May, 2017 

 
Jan Childs  -   fjch@bigpond.com,  

Ph. 9456 1482 
Tom Borg -      tyvborg@bigpond.net.au 

 
Please inform us of any special dietary  

requests when you reply. 
                             

Payment in advance is requested  
via Direct Deposit - 

Rotary Club of Berowra-BSB 633-000    
A/c 1373 28316  

(Ref: 40 & your Surname eg. 40Smith) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A simple test could save your life.  
 

TEST KITS AVAILABLE IN LOCAL PHARMACIES 
                                                       

 

mailto:fjch@bigpond.com
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Project Director’s Report 
 
Saturday 13 May: Mothers  Day Plant Sale Hunt 
Reserve Mount Colah. Please note Chrysanthe-
mums are not available. Banners are erected; Fly-
ers prepared; Helpers being contacted; BBQ equip-
ment and supplies to be organised; Banking require-
ments ordered; Marquee; and all ready for  a 
"BRIGHT SUNSHINY DAY". 
 
Saturday 27 May: Celebrating 40 years of Rotary in 
Berowra Dinner at Club Berowra. A wonderful  
opportunity to renew friendships, share our achieve-
ments, and attract new members to continue our 
service to the community. Spread the word. At the 
last meeting of April there had been 22 replies and 7 
had paid, and a number of apologies had been re-
ceived. Closing date for replies is 9 May, and pay-
ment in advance is required.                                   

 
Jan Childs   

Dr Michael  
Bendon with 
President Tom 
and PP Trevor 
after making his 
interesting 
presentation to 
the Club on his 
research on the 
Forgotten Flotilla 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From DGE Peter Ward, 25 April 2017 
 
A BIG thank you to all who participated in our 2017 District Assembly. 
  
To those that looked after registration, catering, audio visuals, foot traffic and parking, to the presenters, 
the facilitators of the breakouts and especially to the team that made it happen – Christine, Jade, Marilyn, 
Peter.  No small effort to pull together a program as broad as it was and to deliver it smoothly to 500+ 
people. 
  
And a BIG thank you to all the attendees and participants in the day – your energy, enthusiasm and  
interaction are a credit to you.  With Rotarians like you leading, there is no doubt your clubs will be  
Making A Difference in 2017-18. 
Peter 
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President’s Report 
 
Hi All 
 
As we come to the beginning of May we are in both Plant Sale mode, and 40th 
Anniversary mode. I would like to thank all of our members, fellows, partners and 
friends for their support over the past month. We have had a good month but also 
a very busy month with some major events such as the 
Combined Pride of Workmanship and Community  
Service Awards night. We participated in Anzac Day  
where our Club was represented in the Berowra Anzac 

Day March and laying of a floral wreath at the cenotaph. Special thanks to Jan 
Childs for the lovely floral wreath that she, once again, made especially for the 
occasion, also to Jeanette Bakker for the flowers she provided.  
 
Trevor Bailey, Richard Moore and I attended the PETS Seminar at Macquarie 
Graduate School of Management. Richard Moore, Jan Childs and I also  
attended District Assembly at the Kings School at North Rocks. Trevor Bailey 
and I also attended a ‘Working With Children’ Seminar on Saturday the 29 

April, which was held at the Hornsby RSL Club. This seminar contained very 
important and relevant information pertaining to institutions such as Rotary. A 
representative from the Office of the Children’s Guardian gave the talk, there 
were many questions asked and answered.  PP Trevor Bailey will give a talk 
at our next meeting to try to explain what some of the many aspects of the 
Working With Children (WWC) programme is all about. (Unfortunately Yvonne 

and I cannot be there, as we will be 
leaving for Vanuatu on that day.) 
 
Our Pride of Workmanship and 
Community Awards night was a 
great success with our special 
guest speaker, RFS Asst. Commis-
sioner Rebel Talbert, who gave a fantastic talk on the RFS and 
it’s relationship with Rotary,  
community and workmanship as well as presenting the 
plaques and certificates to the awardees. PP Jan Childs read 
out the citations for each awardee and PP Trevor Baily was 
our MC for the night. Congratulations to each of our Awardees. 
 
At our last meeting our guest speaker Dr Michael Bendon 
spoke to us about his latest research on “The Forgotten Flotil-
la”. Past member Frank Childs introduced Michael and  
PP Trevor Bailey gave the vote of thanks. Some of the guests 
on the night included Mick Gallagher and his band of 

“Australian Order of Old Bastards” as well as one of our 
community service awardees, Eunice Allison, also came 
along to listen 
to Michael’s 
talk. The talk 
was very inter-
esting and no 
one minded 
that we went a 
little over time. 
A good  
number of his 
signed books 
were sold on 
the night. 
 
 

 
Tom Borg, 

Berowra Rotary Anzac 
Wreath made by PP Jan 
Childs. 
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Berowra Rotary has 
been invited to be part 
of this Volunteers Expo 
by providing a couple of  
volunteers to “man” a 
booth provided by the  
organisers to share the 
Rotary story with the  
community. 
 
So far Trevor Bailey has  
volunteered.   It would 
be good if we could 
have at least one more 
member to assist.  
Please let me know if 
you are able to assist. 
 
Peggy Sanders 
PR Director 

Studio Artes is holding 
a spectacular variety 
show @ Hornsby RSL, 
including dance, drama, 
music and film! 
 
Friday 26 May Matinee 
11am; Evening 7.30pm. 
 
Tickets on line @  
Studioartes.org.au or at 
the door. 
 



MEMBERS’ PAGE  

May 2017   

 BowelCare continues 

Saturday 13 Mothers Day Plant Sale 

Saturday 27 
5.30pm for 7.00pm 

40th Anniversary Dinner 

Tuesday 30 
11.00am—2.00pm 

Volunteers Expo, Hornsby Mall 

Friday 26 
Matinee 11am 

Evening 7.30pm 

Studio Artes Variety Show, 
Hornsby RSL 

6 

Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1 May - 31 May 
 
Happy Birthday to: Nil 
Happy Anniversary to:  Nil 
Happy Anniversary of Induction to:  
Jeanette Bakker; Charter Member Albert Van 
Huissteden (25/5) 
Bon Voyage: Tom and Yvonne; Rich 
 

Rotary Foundation named World's Outstanding Foundation for 2016 

The Association of Fundraising Professionals recognized The Rotary Foundation with its annual Award for 
Outstanding Foundation at its 2017 conference in San Francisco. 

The award honors organizations that show philanthropic commitment and leadership through financial 
support, innovation, encouragement of others, and involvement in public affairs. Some of the boldest 
names in American giving — Kellogg, Komen, and MacArthur, among others —are past honorees. 

The announcement came on 15 November, known to industry professionals since the 1980s as National 
Philanthropy Day. The award was presented 2 May at the AFP’s annual conference. 

Rotary Foundation Trustee Chair-elect Paul Netzel accepted the award on Rotary’s behalf, and Eric 
Schmelling, Rotary's chief philanthropy officer, also attended the conference. The event drew more than 
3,400 senior-level fundraising professionals from 33 countries. 

“In our Centennial year, we are deeply honored to receive this recognition from the Association of Fund-
raising Professionals,” said Netzel. 

AFP’s committee of judges cited Rotary’s comprehensive campaign to eradicate polio as a major driver of 
the selection. 

“With the generous support of our members and partners, we’ve taken on some of the toughest humani-
tarian challenges in the world, none more so than the devastating disease of polio,” said Netzel. “We will 
defeat polio, and it will be a landmark achievement for global public health.” 

The committee also mentioned that Rotary applies a methodical, purposeful approach to support a wide 
variety of causes, from providing clean water to educating the next generation of peace professionals. 

“This award helps to spread our belief that service to 
humankind truly changes our world, and for that rea-
son, it is the greatest work of life,” said Netzel. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-foundation-named-worlds-outstanding-foundation-2016-0 

 

Rotary Foundation Trustee Chair-elect Paul Netzel 
accepts the Award for Outstanding Foundation, on 
Rotary's behalf, at the Association of Fundraising 
Professionals 2017 conference.  

http://www.afpnet.org/

